STATE OF HAWAII

OFFICE OF ELECTIONS
802 LEHUA AVENUE
PEARL CITY, HAWAII 96782
elections.hawaii.gov

SCOTT T. NAGO
CHIEF ELECTION OFFICER

TESTIMONY OF THE
CHIEF ELECTION OFFICER, OFFICE OF ELECTIONS
TO THE SENATE COMMITTEE ON JUDICIARY
ON GOVERNOR’S MESSAGE NO. 739

CONSIDERATION AND CONFIRMATION OF GUBERNATORIAL NOMINEE
ANDREW CHUN TO THE BOARD OF REGISTRATION
OF THE ISLAND OF HAWAII

April 12, 2018

Chair Taniguchi and members of the Senate Committee on Judiciary,
thank you for the opportunity to testify in support of the nomination of
Mr. Andrew Chun to the Board of Registration of the Island of Hawaii, for a term
to expire on June 30, 2022.

The purpose of the Board of Registration is to hear and decide on appeals
that arise from a voter challenge or a clerk’s decision regarding voter registration.
On election days, Board of Registration members sit in their respective counties
to hear appeals that may arise from voters registered within the districts.

Mr. Chun was appointed as an interim appointee on August 11, 2016. He
served as a Board of Registration member in the 2016 Primary and General
Elections.

Mr. Chun’s business and management background, community service,
experience as a Board of Registration member, and willingness to continue to
serve the people of Hawaii make him an excellent nominee to the Board of
Registration of the Island of Hawaii.

Thank you for the opportunity to testify in support of the nomination of
Mr. Andrew Chun to the Board of Registration of the Island of Hawaii.
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The Honorable Senator Brian T. Taniguchi
Hawaii State Capitol

415 South Beretania Street

Honolulu, HI 96813

Re: GM 739: Nomination of Andrew Chun to the Board of Registration of the
Island of Hawai‘i
10:00 a.m. April 12, Conference Room 016
Dear Senator Taniguchi and Members of the Committee on Judiciary:

| am writing this letter in support of the nomination of Mr. Andrew Chun to the Board of
Registration of the Island of Hawai‘i.

Mr. Chun brings to the Board a wealth of experience and institutional knowledge having served
on various boards, which provides him with a deep understanding of the role and responsibilities
that come with these positions

| have every reason to believe Mr. Chun will provide effective contributions to the, Board of
Registration, and the State of Hawai ‘i will benefit from his experience and leadership.

Aloha Piha,

Susan “Sue” L.K. Lee Loy
Council Member, County of Hawai‘i
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